## SOLID WASTE / RECYCLING COMMITTEE Meeting minutes for April 18, 2017

Present: Jim Tessier, Donald Webber, Bud Moynahan, Corinne Carignan and Phil Lytle.

- Reviewed and approved minutes for meeting held on January 17, 2017. Moved by Don, second by Bud. Approved: 5 – 0. (Note – the February meeting was canceled due to weather and no meeting scheduled for March)
- 2) Public Comment no non-committee members present
- 3) Transfer station, Pay-to-throw, Kitchen food waste collection program nothing new to report.
- 4) Discussion of possible coordination with MSAD 35 and other local towns
   Jim and Joel will schedule time to meet with John Caverly at MSAD 35 to discuss possible options.
  - Joel did follow-up with the South Berwick Public Works Dir. They no longer do their own hauling, they don't have a truck available, so there is no longer much interest.
- 5) Compost bin sale Earth Day 2017
  The Chair did follow-up with New England Plastics bins are available at \$62 per bin plus \$23 each for shipping. He also posted information at Town Hall and Transfer Station. Compost bin orders will be taken until the end of April.
- 6) Other business Don suggested that the yard waste area at the Transfer Station be made wider for easier access.
- 7) Next meeting June 21, 2017 at 6:00 pm at Town Hall.
- 8) Motion to adjourn moved by Phil, second by Corinne. Approved 5-0.

Minutes reviewed and approved at 8/15/2017 meeting.

Signed and submitted,

Jim Tessier